
 
 
 
 
          5/16/17 
 
To Whom it May Concern, 
 
This letter is to confirm TL Athletic Boosters (TLAB) continued commitment to financially support 
the Athletic Trainer at TLHS or the 2017-18 school year. TLAB is committed to pay for half (1/2) 
of the overall compensation for this position, with the district agreeing to pay the balance. 
Total TLAB compensation for the Athletic Trainer is not to exceed $24,600. 
 
Thank you for your support in this effort. Please let me know if you have any additional thoughts 
or questions. 
 
 
Matt Buchholz 
President 
TL Athletic Boosters 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


